
 

 

One In Faith Community of  

St. Andrew–Greenwald, St. John–Meire Grove,  

St. Mary–Melrose & St. Michael–Spring Hill 

Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity - May 27, 2018 

ONE IN FAITH COMMUNITY MASS SCHEDULE 

 MAY 28 - JUNE 3, 2018 

MELROSE—Church of St. Mary 

Monday, 9:00 a.m. Memorial Day (St. Mary’s School gym) 

 Deceased Veterans and parishioners 

Monday No Misa en Español 

Tuesday, 7:30 p.m. 6th Grade Promotion 

Wednesday,  7:30 a.m. †Vernon Jacobs 

Thursday, 7:30 a.m. †Jerry Pfannenstein 

Friday,  8:30 a.m.   †Hank Westerhaus / All School 

Saturday, 2 p.m. Tiffany Ahrens & Tyler Petermeier 

 Nuptial Mass (SH) 

Saturday, 5 p.m. ††Ron & Elmer Kettler 

Sunday 8 a.m. For the People 

Sunday, 9 a.m. †Dorothy Moorman / Pine Villa 

Sunday, 10:30 a.m. †Tony Klaphake 

Sunday, 12:30 p.m. Misa en Español  
 

GREENWALD—Church of St. Andrew 

Thursday, 8 a.m. †Ron Beier  

Saturday, 8 p.m. †John Uphoff 
 

MEIRE GROVE—Church of St. John 

Wednesday  No Mass 

Sunday, 10 a.m. ††Werner & Regina Caspers 
 

SPRING HILL—Church of St. Michael 

Monday, 8 a.m. †Edward Schoenberg 

Tuesday, 8 a.m. †Clarence Bertram  

Thursday, 8 a.m. †Frank Gruber 

Sunday, 8 a.m. ††Gilbert & Marie Schoenberg 

Sacrament of Penance - Saturday evening before the 8 p.m. Mass at 

St. Andrew’s, Greenwald. 

One In Faith Community Staff  
Fr. Marvin Enneking—Pastor 

Fr. Gabriel Walz—Parochial Vicar 

Deacon Ernest Kociemba—Adult Sacramental Preparation  

Chris Calderone—Director of Liturgy & Music 

Ruth Klaphake—Faith Formation Assistant 

Jean Ritter—Administrative Assistant, Melrose 

Sheryl Braun—Bookkeeper, Melrose/Admin. Asst., GR/MG/SH 

Carol Winter—Administrative Assistant, GR/MG/SH 

Caroline Jacobs—Parish Nurse, Melrose 

Darlene Schoenberg—Parish Nurse, Spring Hill 

St. Mary’s Parish Office 

402 2nd St. SE, Melrose, MN 56352  

Phone: (320) 256-4207  

Fax: (320) 256-4208 

Fr. Marv/Phone: (320) 256-3108 

Fr. Gabriel/Phone: (320) 429-8025 

Faith Formation: (320) 256-4207 

Prayer Line: (320) 256-3746  

Office Hours: Monday-Thursday, 7 a.m.-3 p.m.; Fridays 7 a.m.-noon  

Email: stmarys@stmarysofmelrose.com  

Website: www.oneinfaith.org 

St. Andrew’s, John’s & St. Michael’s Parish Office 
PO Box 136, 211 2nd Ave. N. Greenwald, MN 56335 

Phone: (320) 987-3205  

Office Hours: Tuesdays, 5-7 p.m. 

Email: stjohn1@meltel.net      Website: www.oneinfaith.org 

Parish Council message… 

  During the past few months The WellSpring Group performed a 

Feasibility Study for St Mary’s Parish to determine fundraising op-

tions, understand parishioner perceptions of  the development plans 

and determine if fundraising efforts should be combined with pro-

posed work on St. Mary’s School. 

  This information was obtained through personal interviews and 

an online and paper survey. All parishioners and parents of St. 

Mary’s School children were encouraged to complete this survey. 

  The Parish Council and Finance Council would like to share the 

following key information from this Feasibility Study: 

      -There is very good support for the Church of St. Mary and its  

        Facilities. 

      - The Church of St. Mary: 

             - Should not delay in building the Worship Space.  

             - Should investigate fundraising activities in the future. 

             - Should continue to support St. Mary’s School in exploring  

               options for the lunch program. 

  In June 2018, this information will be brought forward to the 

Diocesan Building Commission along with the proposal for construc-

tion and the master plan.  

 - The Parish Council, Church Building Team and Finance Council 

are very grateful for all of the work by volunteers and St. Mary’s 

School Board as this information is being prepared for this presenta-

tion. 



 

 One In Faith Sunday Bulletin  MAY 27, 2018 

Stewardship Church of St. Mary 

Regular Adult Offering ................................................. .$5,938.00 

Ascension  ............................................................................... 10.00 

Total  ...............................................................................  $5,948.00 
 
 

Additional Gifts Received 

Loose  .................................................................................... 662.20 

Children  .................................................................................... 3.00 

Cemetery Upkeep  ................................................................. 682.00 

Sponsor a Child  .................................................................... 140.00 

Peter’s Pence  ........................................................................ 217.00 

Total additional gifts received ....................................... $1,704.20 
 

Total Regular Offering  ................................................. $5,948.00 

Budgeted Regular Adult Offering ................................. $8,077.00 
 

 

Banns of Marriage  III - Tiffany Ahrens & Tyler Petermeier 

Banns of Marriage II- Paige Saatzer & Joshua Terres 

Banns of Marriage I - Nicole Imdieke & Kurt Frieler 

Baptized in Christ -  Marcus Joseph Hemmesch  

                                    Canaan John Middendorf 

Died in the Hope of Resurrection - Alvina Woeste,  93. 

Servers Schedule 

Saturday, 5 p.m.—Diane Spoden, Jesenia Galicia 

Sunday, 8 a.m.— Max Wehlage, Rylie Frieler 

Sunday, 10:30 a.m.—Connor Anderson, Nathan Welle 

Weekdays, May 30 & 31—Owen Funk, Bailey Wiechmann  
 

St. Mary’s Calendar Raffle - Sponsors this week:  

Central MN  Credit Union 

05/20 Tanya Middendorf, Melrose—$25    

05/21 Mike Sara Decker,  Melrose—$25         

05/22 Lyle & Sharon Barthel, Melrose—$25 

05/23 Chris Rempel, Big Lake—$25 

05/24 Brady Helmin, Melrose—$25 

05/25 Bob Welters, Melrose—$25 

05/26 Leon Middendorf, St. Cloud— $25 

St. Mary’s School News 
St. Mary’s Sixth Grade promotion Mass will be celebrated 

in the school gym on Tuesday, May 29th at 7:30 P.M. A 

reception with bars and refreshments will be provided and 

served by St. Mary’s Christian Women. All are welcome! 
 

The last day to place an order for SMS$4Kids for the summer will 

be June 15th and the last pickup day will be June 20th. We will start 

selling scrip again on August 15th. Thank you for your continued 

support of SMS$4Kids program.  
 

Serving on St. Mary’s School Board for the 2018-2019 school year 

will be re elected members Lori Braegelmann and Trista Klaphake 

along with Troy Tomford, Matt Rieland, Shari Wiechmann, Pete 

Klaphake and Father Marv Enneking.  

CHURCH OF ST. MARY - MELROSE 

Diocesan Ordination Choir 

Bishop Kettler would like to invite all members of our music 

ministry to join together and be a part of the Diocesan Ordi-

nation Choir. Ordination will take place at the Cathedral of 

Saint Mary on Saturday, June 16, 2018 @ 10:30 a.m. Re-

hearsals for this choir will be held on Thursday, June 7 and 

Thursday, June 14  @ 7:00 p.m. at the Cathedral. If neces-

sary, practice recordings will be made available to aid those 

wishing to prepare on their own. Please register online at 

http://worship.stcdio.org. Questions? Contact the Office of 

Worship at 320.255.9068. 

Ushers for the month of June 

5 p.m. -  Henry Ahrens, Mike Meyer, Gary Toenyan, 1 Volunteer 

8 a.m. - Ray Primus, Andrew Primus, Pete Terres, Randy Ostendorf 

10:30 a.m. -  Dave Sieben, Jim Welz, Don Kluempke, Bill Kemper 

The Diocesan Council of Catholic Women 28th Annual Fun, Food 

and Fund Day is June 14 at St. Louis Catholic Church in Paynesville. 

Theme “Angels Among Us.” Registration $15 before June 4, onsite 

registration $20. Rolls 8-9 a.m., Mass 9:15 a.m. Entertainment by 

Slew Foot Band, Silent Auction, Luncheon, Door Prizes. Call Caro-

line Jacobs 256-3207. 

On Liturgy – Baptism           -- Chris Calderone 

On Trinity Sunday, we hear these words of Jesus in Matthew’s Gos-

pel: “Go, therefore, and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them 

in the name of the Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit.”  In 

its most basic and raw form, the sacrament of Baptism requires only 

water and those same spoken words; “I baptize you in the name 

of…” invoking our Triune God and the God of our Christian faith.  

Celebrating the sacrament of Baptism as a community of faith relies 

on a church that speaks of our common baptism and welcomes the 

newly-baptized into our community. 

The primary symbol of Baptism is, of course, water – which gives 

the baptismal font near-equal importance.  Newer churches often 

respond to this by giving the baptismal font a place of prominence 

near the entrance of the church.  The same community thought and 

input that will go into our new church’s altar and ambo should go 

into the baptismal font.  Remember, too, the holy oils used for Bap-

tism, and the location of the ambry discussed last week. 

Outside the worship space, an attached gathering space is a vital 

place for families celebrating baptisms to gather together before and 

after.  It is worth noting that all sacraments are celebrations – includ-

ing Holy Communion at every Mass!  A gathering space will wel-

come everyone into celebration before and after every sacrament. 

Thank you to all who participated in this years Parish Council elec-

tion.  Our election results are as follows: Chris Ellering and Craig 

Maus were re-elected and newly elected was John Dockendorf.  

Thank you to all who voted in this election.  

Thank you to all who came to help with clean-up night at the ceme-

tery.  We had a great turnout and your help was very much appreciat-

ed. 

The Mission Office is in the process of planning our next delegation 

trip to visit our Partners in Homa Bay, Kenya. We are looking for 

individuals to travel with us who are interested in building the King-

dom of God by building relationships with people, sharing lives and 

faith, and drawing closer to Christ through the beauty of diversity 

and our global Church. If you are interested, please attend our infor-

mational meeting on Monday, June 4 from 6:30pm – 8:00pm at the 

Mission Office in St. Cloud.  If you have questions, please call Katy 

at (320) 251-1100.   More information can also be found by visiting 

our website: http://mission.stcdio.org. 



 

 

CHURCH OF ST. JOHN 

MEIRE GROVE 

CHURCH OF ST. ANDREW 

GREENWALD 

Liturgical Ministries – Saturday, June 2, 

8 p.m. – (S) Tommy Ahrens, Karlyann 

Boecker; (L) Julie Kulzer; (U) Pat Keller, 

Herman Lensing; (GB) Paul & Kathy Buer-

mann (EM) (B) Herman Lensing 

Stewardship Church of St. Andrew 

Total .......................................... $2,096.00 

Reg. Adult Offering ........................ 640.00 

Children .............................................. 9.00 

Plate/Loose ....................................... 66.00 

Votives .............................................. 10.00 

Cemetery Fund ................................ 300.00 

Ascension ............................................ 5.00 

Church Repair .............................. 1,000.00 

Christian Women .............................. 66.00 

MAY 27,  2018 ONE IN FAITH COMMUNITY SUNDAY BULLETIN 

CHURCH OF ST. MICHAEL 

SPRING HILL 

Stewardship Church of St. Michael 

Total .......................................... $1,913.80 

Reg. Adult Offering..................... 1,503.00 

Children .............................................. 5.00 

Plate/Loose ..................................... 100.80 

Votives ........................................... 105.00 

Church Rent ................................... 200.00 

Liturgical Ministries – Sunday, June 3, 8 

a.m. – (S) Samantha Lieser, Benjamin 

Welle; (L) Henry Miller; (U) Rick Terres,  

Robert Van Drehle; (EM) (B) Ruth Heinen; 

(RL) Kathleen Meyer;  (CC) Mark Schoen-

berg, Rick Terres (HK) Dorine Sschwagel, 

Doreen Schwieters, Lou Spanier 

Stewardship—Church of St. John 
Total ......................................... $1,451.30 

Reg. Adult Offering .................... 1,072.00 

Children .............................................2.25 

Plate/Loose .................................... 177.00 

Votives.............................................30.05 

Ascension ........................................20.00 

Peters Pence ................................... 100.00 

Catholic Home Missions .................50.00 

Liturgical Ministries – Sunday, June 3, 

10 a.m. – (S) John Brang, Makiya Luetmer; 

(L) Karen Meyer; (U) Marvin Meyer, Tim 

Meyer; (GB) Dean & Karen Meyer; (EM) 

(B) Nick Kelzer, Jim Leukam 

St. John’s/St. Andrew’s School 

News 

SJSA will celebrate the Sixth Grade 

Graduation Mass on Thursday, May 31st at 

8:00 am at St. Andrew's in Greenwald. We 

will have an all-school/family picnic and 

kickball game in the afternoon.  

Thursday, May 31st is the last day of school 

at St. John's - St. Andrew's. The Open House 

for the 2018 - 2019 school year is Thurs. 

August 30 from 5:30-7:30 pm.  

Preschool Open House is Wednesday, Sep-

tember 5th-times will be announced later 

this summer.  

Clarine Beier will be retiring after 11 years 

as janitor at St. John's - St. Andrew's. Please 

join us at 1:00 pm on Thursday, May 31st on 

the school grounds to thank Clarine for her 

years of hard work and dedication at SJSA!  

Scrip - Gift cards make great graduation 

gifts! SJSA has a variety of local and nation-

al gift cards. Stop by the office or call 987-

3133 for more information!  

YOU ARE INVITED  

St. Andrew’s Parish is in need of Mass in-

tentions. 

We’d appreciate some donations toward the 

following projects: Tuck-pointing on School 

building – est. cost $12,000; Boiler in school 

– est. cost $34,000; Re-surfacing road around 

church and parish house – est. cost $3,300.  

May 28 – June 1: The Christian Women will 

be cleaning church. The church will be open 

from 7 a.m.-8 p.m. Please mark on the sheet 
in the back of church the job you’ve already 

done. 

Anyone in grades 9-12 that would like to play 

Legion Baseball for the Greenwald Cubs 

please contact Al Wessel at 320-987-3555. 

Please join us as we pray the rosary every 

Wednesday evening, throughout the month 

of May, at 7 p.m. by Mary’s Grotto in MG. 

We will provide chairs. In case of inclement 

weather, we will pray inside the church in 

front of Mary’s altar. All are welcome from 

ALL parishes. Thank you!! 

St. Michael’s Parish is in need of Mass 

intentions. 

Anyone willing to lead the rosary before 

Mass, please call the parish office to put 

your name on the list or put a note in the 

collection basket. 

Come join the fun at the Spring Hill Base-

ball Field on Saturday, June 2, 11 a.m. Pee-

wee game (Spring Hill vs. New Munich), 1 

p.m. New Munich vs. Cologne and 3 p.m. 

Spring Hill vs. Cologne. Door prizes 

throughout the day! 

May 27: Grey Eagle/Swanville Council of 

Knights of Columbus Sausage & Egg break-

fast. Serving 8 a.m. to noon at St. Joseph’s 

Parish Hall in Grey Eagle. Free will donation. 

May 29:  Elrosa Senior Citizens bologna 

days, 5:30 -7:30 p.m. at Bucky’s Bar, Elrosa. 

Live music. 

May 31-June 2: Sacred Heart School, Free-

port - Spring Rummage Sale. Thursday 4-7 

p.m., Friday 8 a.m.-7 p.m., Saturday 8-11 
a.m. Held in the SHS gym. Thank you for 

your support of Catholic Education. 

June 1: Stroke of Love Benefit for Ken 

Feldewerd, 4-8 p.m., American Legion, Mel-

rose. For donations or questions, call Arlene 

320-250-5213 or Kayla 320-249-1248. 

Join us for the  Fourth Annual Bishop’s 

Golf Tournament, Monday, June 18 at the 

Territory Golf course. All proceeds go to 

the “Seminarian Education Fund” which is 

a Fund held by the Catholic Founda-

tion. This Fund supports our diocesan sem-

inarians with tuition and expenses. Join us 

with a team of 4 ($300) to join in 18 holes 

of golf, hole contests, prizes, silent auction, 

food and the satisfaction of following the 

footsteps of Jesus Christ as we help pass on 

the faith. Not a golfer???? Please join us as 

a hole sponsor ($200), a silver sponsor 

(which includes a team of 4, $500) or do-

nate an item or basket to our silent auc-

tion. To sign up a team, you can register 

online at catholicfoundation..info. Any 

questions, please contact Alice at 320-258-

7656 or Jill at 320-258-7653. 

St. John’s/St. Andrew’s School News 

 Recycle your aluminum cans with SJSA! 

Please place empty, bagged aluminum cans 

in the recycling trailer in the parking lot of 

St. John's Church.  

Grieving Well to Live Well: Resources 

and blessings Catholicism offers for coping 

with loss and moving towards healing. 

At this workshop, we will explore the six 

central needs of mourning , as well as the 

beauty of Catholic traditions which support 

us in mourning well to live well. Wednes-

day, June 6, 1 p.m. to 4 p.m. or 6 p.m. to 9 

p.m.. Both workshops are the same. Centra-

Care Health, Melrose, Big Birch Room. 

We are looking for anyone interested in 

joining  a Park Planning Committee.  We 

are looking to improve and beautify our 

present park and we would like your help.  

If interested please call 987-2889 or 987-

3424. 

Thank you to those who helped clean the 

Meire Grove Church basement  last Tues-

day.  Irene Marthaler was the lucky win-

ner of the door prize. 



 

 


